Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Extra Ordinary Meeting
 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 6th January 2022 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 166        
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), J Mattinson, E Trafford, C Grace & H Reb.           
 Also Present: E Clark (clerk), J Cunliffe, K Cunliffe, L Smith, S Smith & A Bramhall.                                          
1) Apologies – Apologies for absence were received & accepted from Cllr Jukes, Langcake, Armstrong & Harrop.
 2)   Public Participation – Louise Smith from Kestral Lodge joined the meeting to comment on planning application no. 7/2021/2343.  She advised that Kestral Lodge was a small family run site who were unable to use an area to site T5 Campervans due to a covenant.  The current application was to use part of the field opposite the original field for two hardstanding pitches for small T5 type camper vans.  

       Jayne Cunliffe from High Close Holiday Home joined the meeting to re-iterate her previous complaint objection on planning application 7/2021/2343.
    3)  Requests for Dispensations - there were no requests for dispensations.

    4)  Declaration of Interests –there were no declarations of interest.  
    5) Planning 
Ref No: 7/2021/2343 – to use part of the field opposite the existing camping field for two (2) hardstanding pitches for small T5 type camper van use all year long (Retrospective) – Kestral Lodge, Campsite, Bassenthwaite – Cllr Stephens summed up the relevant facts and advised that the parish council had carried out a site visit so were aware of the size and location of the area in question.  Resolved - No objection to the application for two pitches for small T5 type camper vans but consider the site unsuitable for motor homes or touring caravans.  Clerk to contact LDNPA and revoke the previous objection decision and replace with the above no objection.     
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 8.12pm. 
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